
Dear Colleagues, 
 
I hope this message finds you well. I am pleased to share some important updates regarding 
our organizational structure and the exceptional individuals leading the way. 
 
As many of you are aware, Sam Sudhakar has been serving as the VP for Information 
Technology Services (ITS) and Chief Information Officer since 2013. During his tenure, Sam has 
consistently demonstrated unwavering dedication, unmatched expertise, and a strategic vision 
that has been pivotal in ensuring the continued success of ITS in serving our students, faculty, 
and staff. 
 
Additionally, over the past two years, Sam has taken on the role of Administrator in Charge of 
the Division of Administration and Finance. 
 
I am pleased to announce that we have restructured the two divisions, merging them into one 
division: "Finance, Technology, and Operations." In light of Sam's exceptional leadership and 
track record leading two divisions, he will serve as the Chief Financial Officer & Vice President 
over this newly formed division.  Jenny Sorenson will expand her role as the Chief 
Administrative Officer, providing leadership to the overall operations of the Division, and 
Gerard Au will serve as the Chief Information Officer, leading all areas of technology operations, 
innovation, and security. In addition, all faculty facing functions of Academic Technologies and 
Innovation (ATI), will move to the Faculty Center for Excellence under Academic Affairs, and the 
leadership of Dr. Brad Owen. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tomás D. Morales 
President  


